
Glen Waverley
Uniting Church

Welcome to Our Church

GWUC is a faithful, Christ-centred community that meets God and shares 
that unconditional love: meet_god@anytime.with.us

If you’re new to our congregation, please say hello at the welcome table in 
the foyer after the service.

U N I T I N G  C H U R C H  I N  A U S T R A L I A

W E E K LY  B U L L E T I N

Glen Waverley Uniting Church

Cnr Bogong Avenue & Kingsway,
Glen Waverley, VIC, 3150

Office  Hours: Mon-Fri 9am - 5pm
(except Public Holidays)

9560 3580
office@gwuc.org.au

gwuc.org.au

Ministry Team

Rev. Greg Fry
9561 3031        gjandco@bigpond.net.au

Rev. Rosemary Carter
9560 9843      rosemary.carter@internode.on.net

Alison Clarkson - Seniors
9560 3167       madingwall@optusnet.com.au

Alanee Hearnshaw - Youth & Young Adults
0402 030 342   alanee.h@gmail.com

Belinda Clear - Children & Families
 baclear@bigpond.com

17 FEBRUARY 2013

SUNDAY FEBRUARY 17 Lent 1TODAY
10.00am 

  

Combined Worship - Communion Ross Mackinnon
Interactive    Rev Greg Fry / Belinda Clear
Traditional    Rev Greg Fry
Family Worship    Belinda Clear
Creative    Alanee Hearnshaw

Deuteronomy 26:1-11; Psalm 91:1-2, 9-16; Romans 10:8b-13; Luke 4:1-13

SUNDAY FEBRUARY 24 Lent 2

Genesis 15:1-12, 17-18; Psalm 27; Philippians 3:17 - 4:1; Luke 13:31-35 

Today’s 10am service is being recorded

8.00am
9.15am

11.00am
4.30pm
7.00pm

Combined Worship - Communion Rev G Fry / Rev R Carter 
  Farewelling Rev Rosemary Carter
  followed by lunch together.

Congregational Outreach Project (COP) Applications 2013
Applications for Congregational Outreach Project (funded by the 2013 Fete) open 
on Sunday 3 March 2013.  

To make an Application collect the documents from the Church Office or 
download them from the Wiki at http://wiki.gwuc.org.au/gwuc/CopProjects2013 

The documents can be submitted via the office and should be addressed to:
 COP Selection Panel, 
 Glen Waverley Uniting Church

Andrew Hosking - Community Outreach Group   

NewView
Contributions are invited for the next issue of NewView on the theme of 
Forgiveness. In addition, reports of any group or missional activities which the 
wider GWUC community has not heard about are welcomed. Deadline: March 11. 
Send to popesr@aapt.net.au or hand in hard copy to the GWUC office if you do 
not have email.  Thanks!  Robin Pope

Book Sale - Leaflet Delivery
Walkers - please collect your leaflets from the office counter today.

Thank you
A huge thank you to all volunteers who helped on Monday evening or Tuesday 
(Pancake Day). We had a great day and raised about $200 to send in to SHARE. 
Alison is selling excess pancake mix, maple syrup and lemon juice this morning 
($2 a bottle) and we will add this money to the amount raised on Tuesday. 

Jan Clear

Baguia Trip
See the Outreach Noticeboard for emails from Meagan and Ame in Baguia, East 
Timor.

http://wiki.gwuc.org.au/gwuc/CopProjects2013
http://wiki.gwuc.org.au/gwuc/CopProjects2013
mailto:popesr@aapt.net.au
mailto:popesr@aapt.net.au


Today’s Flowers in the church
Arranged by: Joyce Ennor

What’s on this week?
(Legend: R1-Room 1, R2-Room 2, R3-Room 3, R4-Room 4, K-Kitchen, F-Fellowship Area,
C-Church, H-Hall, V-Vestry, O-Outside Venue)

Monday 18 February                             
10.00 am Playgroup  R2/R3 Enq: Kaye Mackinnon 9560 4746
10.30 am Leisure Time  R1/F/K Enq: Margaret Fraser 9803 7653
7.30 pm Careful Kitchen Crew R1 Enq: Nicole Boyer 9790 1853
8.00 pm Meditation  O Enq: Graeme or Bobbie 9803 0379
8.00 pm Badminton  H Enq: Ian McMillan 9803 1813

Tuesday 19 February
10.00 am Playgroup  R2/R3 Enq: Kaye Mackinnon 9560 4746
10am - 2pm The Hub  F Enq: Judith Greenwood 9803 8373
7.30 pm Church Council  R1 Enq: John Hurst 9803 9346

Wednesday 20 February
10.00 am Playgroup  R2/R3 Enq: Kaye Mackinnon 9560 4746
10am - 12noon The Hub  F Enq: Judith Greenwood 9803 8373
8.00 pm Free Spirit  O Enq: Deb Leigh 0411 778 417

Thursday 21 February
9.45 am Ladies Fitness Group H Enq: Jenni Halliwell 9728 5550
10am - 2pm The Hub  F Enq: Judith Greenwood 9803 8373
11.00 am Story Hub  H Enq: Belinda Clear 0400 559 423
1.30 pm Scotsglen Singers H Enq: Elizabeth Adnams 9807 6472
8.00 pm Badminton & T/Tennis H Enq: Ian McMillan 9803 1813
8.00 pm Uniting Voices  C Enq: Elwyn Pederson 9803 1378
              Barbara Hurst 9803 9346

Friday 22 February
9.30 am Lectionary Group R2 Enq: Office 9560 3580
12.00 pm Cooee Scrabble Group F Enq: Sandy Whitfield 0417 597 144
7.00 pm Youth Group  C Enq: Alanee Hearnshaw 0402 030 342

Saturday 23 February
9.30 am Church Council L&W R4 Enq: Office 9560 3580
11.00 am Elders Life & Witness R4 Enq: Office 9560 3580
1.00  pm Social Tennis  O Enq: Graeme Pratt 9560 7991
7.00 pm Cake & Coffee with  R1 Enq: Office 9560 3580
    Carolyn

Lent 2013
Lenten Bible Study groups have begun but there is still opportunity to join a 
group.  If you are interested, please see the list on the office counter.  The office 
has sold out of all copies of the study book “The Art of Spiritual Listening: 
Responding to God’s Voice amid the Noise of Life”.  While we have some on order, 
you would be best to try Kindle or Kodo (for an online copy) or Fishpond for a 
physical copy while we await our delivery. There are also some copies of “Way 
Words: A Daily Itinerary for Lent” available for $10.

Farewell to Rosemary - Sunday 17 February
Today we express our thanks to Rosemary as we share in worship with her for 
the final time at Glen Waverley.  As part of this service we welcome Rev Ron 
Townsend, Presbytery Minister Pastoral Care, who will share in the ‘Cutting of the 
Pastoral Ties’.

Following the service there will be a light luncheon in the hall.  Please join with 
us for this.

Life and Witness Consultation
There is heaps of information about the upcoming Life and Witness Consultation 
on the Wiki home page which can be found at http://wiki.gwuc.org.au/gwuc

If you would like to have an individual interview with Carolyn Kitto, or 
participate in a group gathering please phone the office on 9560 3580 and Heather 
will assist you in making a time.  

As part of the Life and Witness Consultation, Carolyn Kitto has asked that all 
Councillors and Elders write a half page summary of their thoughts, prayers and 
ideas for the congregation and it’s ministry.  If this could be returned to the office 
by Wednesday 20 February that would be appreciated. (Others are welcome to 
write a similar submission if they wish.)

John Hurst - Chair, Church Council

Silent Reflection Space
During Lent, on Wednesday 12.30pm - 1pm, there will be a space in the church to 
engage in silent reflection.

Pamela Longmuir
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